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Subject: Play dog play
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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
To whom it may concern,

PLEASE PLEASE save Play dog Play! if you at all have any feeling for our pups you will
decide to let them stay! The last thing we need is more condos!!!!!
As dog parents and clients of the BEST dog daycare in Petaluma we urge you to find it in your
hearts to keep them where they are.  

Patrice Weinroth




